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Reception Weekly Learning Update

9th May 2025
	Jack and the Beanstalk
This week, Jack and the Beanstalk has been our focus for Traditional Tales. We read it and noticed some great vocabulary such as ‘clambered’. The children then chose a picture from the story and wrote a sentence about it. The children were encouraged to think about finger spaces, capital letters and full stops, as well as using ambitious vocabulary.

Later in the week, we arrived in school to find a huge footprint on our classroom floor! We wondered where this had come from and our suspicions of it being the Giant came true when we received a letter from the Giant himself! He had lost his shoe on the way down the beanstalk and needed a new one. We measured his footprint using unifix cubes, it was 46 cubes long!!!!! The children then measured their feet, as well as their friends feet to compare sizes.

We read a non-fiction book called ‘My bean diary’ and we looked at and discussed the life cycle of a bean. We have all now planted a bean, in clear cups, so that we can hopefully see the roots grow and then grow a stem, and eventually leaves and hopefully some beans to eat! Yum.

	Clay work
Following on from last week, where we explored clay and how to manipulate it, this week we have learnt how to score. We looked at some clay work from an artist called Sarah Western and how she was able to create texture and patterns into her design using a technique called scoring. The children then had a go using a variety of tools to score into the clay, ensuring they didn’t press too hard and make a hole.
	Our Caterpillars
We have some new pets in class! We have some caterpillars!!! The children have been excitedly awaiting their arrival. Now they have arrived, we have been super scientists looking at them and exploring how they move using magnifying glasses. We talked about how to look after the caterpillars and the children wrote signs about how to take care of them. 

	RE
We have been focusing on special places. Last week we looked at the Church as a special place for Christians. This week we looked at a Mosque as a special place for Muslims. Lots of great discussion was had from looking at photographs of Mosques.

Next week, we will look at a Synoguge as a special place for Jews.
	Class photo
We had our class photo on Wednesday, please see the letter in your child’s bookbag with a QR code on, this will allow you to order a copy, should you wish.


